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BRIEFING ON MEXICO FOR THE COMMITTEE ON ECONOMIC, SOCIAL AND CULTURAL RIGHTS, 63rd SESSION, 12 – 29 March 2018
From the Global Initiative to End All Corporal Punishment of Children, February 2018 

1 Mexico’s renewed commitment to enacting prohibition of all corporal punishment and opportunities to do so
1.1 Mexico is now a Pathfinder country with the Global Partnership to End Violence Against Children: in August 2017 it launched its End Violence National Action Plan 2017-2018 which identifies explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in all settings as a priority.

1.2 In the same month, two Bills were introduced in Parliament to prohibit corporal punishment of children. The Bill amending article 423 of the Federal Civil Code was approved by the Chamber of Deputies in December 2017 and passed on to the Senate for examination. The Bill has the apparent aim to prohibit corporal punishment and all other humiliating and degrading treatment of children but seems to qualify corporal punishment as “repeated” use of force. It amends article 423 as follows (unofficial translation, emphasis added): “For the effects of the previous article, those who exercise parental authority or have minors under their custody, have the power to correct them and the obligation to respect their physical and psychological integrity, as well as observe a behaviour that serves as a good example. The power to correct does not imply for any reason the use of corporal punishment or cruel, degrading or humiliating treatment that threaten their physical or mental integrity in the terms of the provisions of article 323ter of this Code.” The Bill amending article 323ter of the Federal Civil Code and article 105 of the General Law on the Rights of Children and Adolescents 2014 includes an explicit prohibition of corporal and humiliating punishment in those laws, but it does not repeal the mention of the “right to correct”. It is still pending in the Senate.

1.3 We hope the Committee will raise this issue in its examination of Mexico and recommend that legislation is enacted as a matter of priority to explicitly prohibit corporal punishment in all settings, including the home and throughout the territory, and to repeal any legal defences or authorisations to its use.
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This briefing provides an update on opportunities for Mexico to fulfil its commitment to prohibit all corporal punishment of children, in all settings and throughout the territory. In light of the obligation under international human rights law to prohibit all corporal punishment of children, the recommendations of the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children, the repeated recommendations made to Mexico by the Committee on the Rights of the Child, the new global commitment to ending all violence against children in the context of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development, and Mexico’s stated commitment to achieving prohibition, we hope the Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights will recommend to Mexico, following examination of the state party’s report, that legislation is enacted as a matter of priority to explicitly prohibit corporal punishment in all settings, including the home and throughout the territory, and to repeal any legal defences or authorisations to its use, together with appropriate public education and professional training on positive, participatory and non-violent forms of education and childrearing.
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